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INFORMATION BULLETIN

The following topics have been identified as being of interest to the Committee.  Councillors may wish to obtain further information by ringing the person indicated against each item.  The Bulletin will be taken in conjunction with the Cabinet Forward Plan and the Committee’s own forward work programme.

THE TRANSFORMATION UNIT/ PROGRAMME AND PROJECT MANAGEMENT SPECIALIST SUPPORT FUNCTION

The Programme and Project Management specialist support function, incorporates much of what was formerly known as the ‘Transformation Unit’. The Programme and Project Management specialist support function will form part of the new ‘Strategic Centre’ from April 2008, and will cover the following areas of work.

Programme & Project Management Corporate resource
· To achieve excellence in programme and project management across the organisation by maintaining a core in-house resource of programme & project managers to support delivery of key initiatives across the organisation that tie-in with the strategic priorities of the council set by CMT and councillors.

· Embedding a project and programme management culture – Providing due diligence and challenge on new initiatives, management of key projects using a consistent approach with standard templates and tools - but also recognising that in some cases some initiatives (e.g., from Central Government) will have other prescriptive formats for project reporting centrally too.

Project Assurance
· To provide an independent and impartial check on the viability of projects that have been flagged for checking.

Process improvement / Leaner working
· To enable the organisation to secure continuous improvement through process reengineering, working in a leaner way and cross-training Business Process Reengineering (BPR) skills into the Programme and Project Management (PPM) resource pool.

Corporate Programme Office

What it will do:
 

· Maintain oversight of major corporate level programmes and projects, in order to provide enhanced corporate awareness.
· Act as an information hub for Programme and Project Management (PPM):
· maintaining PPM resource plans (inc external resource)
· coordination / information repository (templates, toolkits etc)
· external reviews
· Provide the gateway for requests for PPM support.
· Manage the PPM budget and undertake other administrative functions
· Provide stewardship of the PPM function's planning process.
The Securing the Future Scrutiny Working Party currently reviews and scrutinises the development of each of the key milestones of the major transformation programme ‘Securing the Future’. 

For further information, please contact:

Richard Hewitt Head of Programme and Project Management 

Tel: 01473 264442 Richard.Hewitt@resman.suffolkcc.gov.uk 

UNLOCKING THE TALENT OF OUR COMMUNITIES

On 5th March 2008, Hazel Blears announced plans for an ‘empowerment white paper’ to give people greater control over local services and to help unlock the talent of communities, particularly those communities in need of regeneration. The empowerment white paper will expand on some of the accountability aspects of 2007’s green paper The Governance of Britain. 

The white paper launch document Unlocking the Talent covers a wide range of linked issues, most notably worklessness, regeneration, empowerment, active citizenship, influence over local services, stronger local leadership, and greater accountability for public authorities. The link between some of these issues are more obvious than others, although the breadth of these issues indicates that the empowerment white paper will seek to develop a holistic solution for those communities that continue to be ‘left behind’. 

In her speech, Blears categories the main issues covered in the launch document into four key pillars:

· Improving deprived areas through regeneration and promoting work and enterprise;

· encouraging active citizenship and reviving civic society and local democracy; 

· improving local public services; and 

· strengthening local accountability 
Unlocking the Talent seeks to discuss how active cooperation of communities with government and its agencies can increase participation at the local level, reinvigorate deprived areas and shape responsive local services. In her accompanying speech, Blears also alludes to the findings of the Public Perceptions of Empowerment Survey that found among local people a growing sense of disengagement.

· six in ten people do not feel they are given an adequate say on how local council services are run; 

· more than 9 in 10 people believe accountability of councils could be improved; 

· nearly four in 10 people do not feel councillors are representative of their communities and six in 10 do not believe they adequately reflect their views. 

The white paper is expected to be published in the summer and will seek to respond to these challenges as well as rising expectations of service delivery and significant social and demographic changes.

Unlocking the Talent of our Communities, the white paper launch document can be found online at

 http://www.communities.gov.uk/communities/communityempowerment/unlockingthetalent/ 

For further information, please contact: 

Jayne Brown Scrutiny Officer 01473 265734 Jayne.Brown@legal.Suffolkcc.gov.uk  
CHILDREN’S CENTRES INCOME GENERATION

The children’s centres financial sustainability report identifies that approximately £450,000 is raised by charging other services and users for their occupation of children’s centres, and that this could possible be doubled.

The main source of this funding, £394,000 of the £450,000, is private, voluntary, and independent childcare providers who pay to use space at children’s centres to offer day-care provision. As with any other day-care provision the provider will be funded by parental contributions and by SCC grant funding for the offer of 12.5 hours per week of free nursery places for three and four year olds. The provider will enter in a tenancy agreement with the children’s centres, and so will take the financial risk associated with running their business. The remaining £54,000 is from room bookings to a variety of community and voluntary groups who pay for their use of space at children’s centres on an ‘as and when’ basis. 

The estimate of £450,000 income is based on the children centres from round one and round two of the children’s centres development programme. No further centres will be open in 2008/09 and so the income will be the same. There was an aspiration to increase this income, and if possible double the level over time, by increasing the number of children’s centres which could provide day-care as part of their service offer.

However, the income generating potential of the children’s centres in the next round of funding will have to be worked up further as proposals to site and develop the 13 centres are to be funded from 2008-2010 capital allocation from the Department of Children, Schools and Families (DCSF). Until the rest can follow they will not provide the same level of facilities as those from earlier rounds and may not include full day-care in all cases, restricting the ability to raise income. The revenue plans for these children’s centres allow for this, and will be sustainable from within the allocation of central government funding which has now been announced for three years. 

For further information, please contact: Gavin Bultitude, Assistant Director Strategic Finance tel: 01473 264575 Gavin.Bultitude@cyp.suffolkcc.gov.uk
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